
 

 

  
 

 
August 11, 2011 

 
 
The Director and Manager 
The Stock Exchange of Thailand 
 
 

Re: Information on Second Quarter 2011 Operating Results 
 
 

KCE Electronics PCL would like to inform you that the Company and its subsidiaries posted an 
operation profit of Baht 70.99 million before foreign exchange rate and hedging (FOREX) loss of 
Baht 43.34 million, and a consolidated net profit of Baht 27.65 million  in the second quarter 2011, 
compared to a net profit of Baht 161.07 million in the second quarter 2010. The reasons behind the 
decrease are outlined below. 
  
The Company’s consolidated sales revenue and service income for the second quarter 2011 was Baht 
1,989 million (US$ 66.0 million), up from the Baht 1,897 million (US$ 58.7 million) achieved in the 
same period last year. In the second quarter 2011, PCB sales in dollar terms grew 6% quarter-on-
quarter; however, the overall gross margin dropped to 16.2%. This resulted in a group operation 
profit of Baht 70.99 million before the unrealized losses from FOREX (based on a rate of Bt 
30.89/USD), compared to an operation profit of Baht 101.6 million before FOREX gains in the first 
quarter 2011. The decrease in operating profit was the result of higher manufacturing costs due to an 
increase of about 10% in the price of raw materials, the break-even utilization rate of the KCE 
Technology plant (KCET) not being met during the period of efficiency improvement, and the higher 
scrap rate of nearly 1%. 
 
In the second quarter 2011, the baht strengthened to a level below 30 to the dollar, and the Company 
closely administered currency hedging using financial derivatives as appropriate to protect it from 
exchange rate risk. This included the conversion of existing long-term loans from baht to US dollar 
in order to maximize the natural hedging of dollar-denominated assets and liabilities, subsequently 
minimizing risk exposure from the exchange rate. Moreover, loan currency conversion resulted in the 
Company reducing its interest expense by half when compared with the previous rate.  
 
In the first half of 2011, sales in dollar terms grew as planned and management expect an uptrend in 
the second half of the year, as evidenced by on hand third quarter confirmed orders and the fourth 
quarter sales forecast. Besides, KCET’s operation efficiency would be restored from the third quarter 
2011, and selling price adjustment should be in effective from early in the fourth quarter. This will 
enable achievement of the sales growth plan and improving operation results year-on-year.     
 
 
Forwarded for your information.  
 
 

Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 

  (Mrs.Voraluksana Ongkosit )                                                                 
         Executive Director 


